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Encouraging Words From a 
Summit Student 

 
 “Brother George Faull – I wanted to say “thank you” and 
let you know how grateful I am to have had the privilege 
of attending Summit to be able to sit in a classroom, 
where true Bible teaching is being taught.  I never, for one 
moment, dreamed of the level and quality that I was going 
to be taught.  All of the professors had a way with these 
teachings that literally opened up the Scriptures to me. I 
started learning the Word of God in a much deeper 
meaningful way.  Not only have I come to an 
understanding of God’s Word, but my walk with the Lord 
has become so much closer with His Will. 
 
The classes at Summit have equipped me with the 
education and confidence to speak to anyone anywhere 
about the Gospel of Christ.  Brother Kendall Faull taught 
me how to evangelize in a way that I didn’t know was 
possible or to the way that you have opened up the 
Parables to me.  The same way Brother Terry Carter took 
us verse by verse showing us things in Acts that 
somehow I overlooked, as we went step by step learning 
things I never saw before.  Brother Shane Capps brought 
to life the history of Israel.  I never knew I was praying 
wrong all of these years until Brother Jerry Paul showed 
us the correct way from the Word of God.  I now can pray 
with confidence that my prayers will not only be heard, but 
answered. 
 
Brother George, the way you taught us of the shepherds 
has truly opened up my eyes and heart towards the 
Elders of the flock.  Nor did I realize the true importance of 
encouragement until Brother Denny Coburn taught me at 
the LEAP Program about it.  In this day and age, it is so 
important to have true, sound Bible teaching. Thank you 
for providing that.  Because of the things I have learned at 
Summit, I have been able to witness correctly to both of 
my sons.  I just baptized my oldest son, Joshua David, 
this week. 
 
Brother George, I owe you so much.  I pray the Lord 
blesses you one-thousand-fold.  Thank you again.” 
 
--Steve Walters - Student at Summit’s Fall Semester 2016 

  

"From the cowardice that 
shrinks from new truth, from the 
laziness that is content with half-
truths, from the arrogance that 
thinks it knows all truth, O, God 

of Truth, deliver us." 


